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DearParents/Carers,

Children have been really engaged in our new
Curriculum. Teachershavebeenworkinghard to plan
new and excitingtopics for the children. I hope they
havebeentalkingabout it all at home! Hopefullyyou
can see some of the brilliant activities that your
childrenhaveexperiencedthroughthisnewsletter.

Thisterm, we held our WellbeingWeek. Thepurpose
of this week was to spendsome time talking about
emotions, mental health and self regulation. We
invited visitors into school to do some yoga,
mindfulnessand singingwith the childrenwhich was
a great success. The children had a great week and
some of their work is displayedin our school hall
alongwith our new tree which all the children have
contributedto.

As LeighfieldLionscontinuesto go from strength to
strength, we have decided to run an Easterholiday
club. If youareinterested,pleasespeakto the office.

Havea lovelyhalf term!

Best wishes,
Mrs Eaton
Headteacher 1

On Friday 1st February children all 
joined in with NSPCC Number Day. 
Classes all participated in in some 
number fun and everyone tried to 
cover the 100 square outside with 
their loose change! There were some 
brilliant number costumes too. 

Thank you all for supporting such a 
worthwhile charity! 
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Wellbeing Week at Leighfield

Birthdays at Leighfield
HappyBirthday to who have all had birthdays since the last newsletter.

Henry & Joey Hill 21st December      Nicholas Price 24th December

Isabelle Cant 25th December            Jarred Druce27th December

Alfred Williamson 27th December          Leo Hern28th December

Henry Spiers1st January                    Marcie Blackford2nd January

Charlotte Reddy 2nd January                 Hugo Lemaire3rd January

Thomas Craven 3rd January                          Isla Sewell 7th January

Harry Wells 13th January                            Agnes Dunne14th January

Jemima Clay 15th January                           Jessica Hicks 16th January

Harvey Williams 16th January           Christian Williams 19th January

IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ нлth January                         Ella Clarke 21st January

Cameron Chakira22nd January                       Ella Juggins 28th January

FrannieWells 31st January                  Ethan McLaughl;an1st February

Declan Smith 6th February                    AfonsoJulio Souza 7th February

Benjamin Smith 8th February                   Edie Sturgess10th February

Imogen Adams 10th February         Archie Hobbs 12th February

Georgina Price 12th February.

Online Safety
It can be difficult to keep track of 
what your child is seeing online, 
ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ 
ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŘƛǎǘǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƻǊ ƴƻǘ 
age appropriate. 
Check our the apps and sites that 
they are using. A great tool 
recommended by the NSPCC is 
the NetAwareapp. 
Visit net-aware.org for more 
information. 
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Reception

EYFS have had a fantastic term. We have been looking at the 'Supertato' series of books 
and the 'Oi Frog' series - these have entertained us and inspired some great writing. We 

had a visit to UppinghamFire Station to meet some real life heroes and even got to sit in a 
fire engine. We have enjoyed the freezing condition and have made the most of them by 

painting the ice and making letters in wet string and leaving them to freeze!

Year 2

In Year 2 we have been having ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǘƻǇƛŎ ΨaŀƎƛŎ aƛȄǘǳǊŜǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ 
poems based on potions we made. We have created lots of exciting art work including some 
amazing collages and marbling. In science we have been doing lots of experiments. We found 
out what happens when you mix different materials with water, including shaving foam. We 
experimented with hand wash, bubble bath and washing up liquid to see which made the 
biggest bubbles. We also made some amazing animations on purple mash. To finish out topic 
parents were invited in to see and experience some of out work. 

Year 1
Year One have had a super busy term.  We have thoroughly enjoyed our Tails, Tusks and Teeth topic 
and have learnt lots of exciting facts about Africa.
One of the highlights was making the pancakes from the book, Mama tŀƴȅŀΩǎPancakes.  We had great 
fun mixing, cooking and eating our own!  We even delivered some to the teachers!
We have been lucky enough to have received tennis coaching sessions this term and we have all 
developed our hand eye co-ordination skills through a series of fun and engaging racket and ball 
activities.
We really enjoyed Wellbeing Week, especially the singing and yoga.  However, we all agreed that our 
favourite part of the week was when Year 6 came into our classroom to help us write our recipe poems 
and create Wordlesin the ICT suite. 



Year 4
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Year 3
This term, we have been learning about our EXTREME 
EARTH. We have explored the 3 different types of 
rocks: igneous, sedimentary and metamorphic. The 
children have also researched and learnt more about 
the immense power of the Earth and how this can be 
seen in natural disasters like avalanches, hurricanes 
and earthquakes.
We have enjoyed finding out about volcanoes from 
±ƛŎƪȅ ¢ǳǊƴōǳƭƭ ό.ŜƴΩǎ ǎƛǎǘŜǊύ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ŀ ƳƛƴƛƴƎ ŜƴƎƛƴŜŜǊΦ 
One of our highlights has been making papier-mâché 
volcanoes and then erupting them. Year 3 also had fun 
ŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ŀƴ ŀǊǘ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŀǘƛƻƴ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ Ψ¢ƘŜ .ƻŘƛŜǎ ƻŦ 
tƻƳǇŜƛƛΩΦ 

Did you know…that ǘƘŜ 9ŀǊǘƘΩǎ ŎǊǳǎǘ ƛǎ ƳŀŘŜ ǳǇ ƻŦ ǊƻŎƪȅ ǇƭŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ 
each other (a bit like jigsaw pieces)? These tectonic plates move and can hit each 
other on the edges. This causes earthquakes.

We have been very busy diving into the blue abyss this half 
term. We have found out about the different zones of the 
ocean and which creatures live there.  In science, we learnt 
about animal classifications and made our own branching 
databases, based on the characteristics of each animal.  We 
also found out about food webs and chains, and talked a 
lot about what would happen to the ecosystem if a 
creature was removed.  The children have particularly 
enjoyed writing and creating leaflets which explain why our 
oceans are under threat.  They are all very concerned 
about the amount of plastic in our oceans! In literacy, the 
children also written some fantastic sea poems using 
personification. 

The sea is a tap dancer,
Wild and free,
A show for the people,
The passers-by see,
Sway to the echo,
Of her soft gentle feet.
Pick up the smooth,
Whispering beat.
By Noah and Evie

The sea is a fox,
Smooth and sneaky,
Swallowing sailors,
Pounding at rock,
With its sharp claws,
Hitting them hard.

The sea is a sloth,
Gentle and calm,
Lapping up sand,
Crawling up the bay
And hanging onto cliffs.
By Marcie and Agnes
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Year 6

²ŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ Ψ! /ƘƛƭŘΩǎ ²ŀǊΩ ǘƻǇƛŎ ςthe children have been 
really involved with their learning and have contributed so much from home towards this, 
so thank you to everyone that helped or allowed us to look at some war memorabilia, it 
has really brought our topic to life! One of the areas of learning this half term has been all 
about air raids and evacuation. As a part of this, the children had the opportunity to make 
Anderson shelters as a design and technology activity, which you can see in our pictures. 
They have made an incredible job of them and shown their talent and flair for creativity. 
We also had the chance to put ourselves in the place of evacuees and use the lovingly 
created boxes brought in from home to use as a stimulus for some creative writing and 
ǿƘŀǘ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ǇƛŜŎŜǎ ǿŜ ƘŀŘΗ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻǇƛŎΣ Ψ.ƭƻƻŘ 
IŜŀǊǘΩ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳ ōǊŜŀƪΦ

Year 5

Our topic in Year 5 got off to an amazing start 
when good old Connie agreed to be 

mummified at the start of the term! It was an 
activity not suited to the squeamish, and was 
adjusted according to the sensitivities of the 

children, but Connie did report the experience 
ǘƻ ōŜ άǊŜƭŀȄƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŦǳƴΦέ

Later on in the term, the children got the 
chance to make their own Canopic jars with 

Mrs French. The children were able to choose 
which of the four gods to represent on their 

jar. 



Sport

Cross Country

Congratulationsto all our childrenwho took part in the crosscountry league. Despitehavingto come
out in the cold on a Saturdaymorningthe childrenshowedgreatenthusiasmand resilience. A special
mention to Freyain Year5 who camefirst, Theoin Year6 camesecondandAndrewin Year4 who came
third. Thankyoualsoto Mrs Cravenwho gaveup her Saturdaymorningto managethe children.
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On Friday1st February36 Childrenfrom years4-6 took part in the RutlandSwimming
Gala. The children representedthemselves,and the school, incredibly well. Despite
somenerves,they all demonstratedresilienceand were wonderfully supportiveof each
other. Followingthis event,16 childrenmadeit through the finalsasone of the fastest6
swimmersin the countyat their stroke. Thechildrenhavebeencelebratedin well-done
assemblyandwill receivetheir certificatesafter half term. Thankyou alsoto Mrs Martin
for helpinguswith this event.

Swimming Gala 


